
Deputy Minister’s Office 
Department of Finance (B-2) 
Box 2703 
Whitehorse, YT Y1A 2C6 

January 17, 2024 

Jason Pedlar 
Information and Privacy Commissioner 
3162 3rd Avenue 
Whitehorse, Yukon 

Re: Access to information and Protection of Privacy Act (2002) – Inquiry Review of Records 
redacted by department.  
Files:  
1. ATP 19-69R, ATP 19-70R, ATP 19-71R, ATP 19-72R
2. ATP 19-67R, ATP 19-68R, ATP 19-73R, ATP 19-76R
3. ATP 19-74R
4. ATP 19-75R

Dear Mr. Pedlar, 

Thank you for your inquiries concerning the 10 access requests made in November, 2018. After 
a thorough review of the information provided, as well as after reviewing the past work and 
correspondence on this file, the Department of Finance will act on the recommendations made 
by your office as follows: 

Files ATP 19 69R, ATP 19-70R, ATP19-71R and ATP 19-72R 

• Decline recommendations 1 and 2.

Files ATP 19-67R, ATP 19-68R, ATP 19-73 R and ATP 19-76R 

• Accept recommendation 1 in part. The department will continue to withhold all records.
• Accept recommendations 2, 3, 5 and 6
• Decline recommendations 4 and 7



  

 
File 19-74R 
 

• Decline all recommendations. 
 
File 19 –75R 
 

• Accept recommendations 1 and 2 
• Decline recommendations 3, 4, 5 and 6. 

 
If you or your office have additional questions or follow-up, please feel free to contact me 
through my Executive Assistant, Miriam Smith at 667-9017.  
 
Under S. 59 of the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act (2002), the applicant has 
the right to appeal any recommendation not accepted by the department to the Yukon Supreme 
Court, 
 
I would like to thank you for your attention on this matter and for the work of you and your office 
in keeping the department apprised of developments since 2018. The department considers this 
matter complete.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

Jessica Schultz, Deputy Minister 
Department of Finance 
 
Cc : Linda Klippert, Designated Finance Officer, Finance – fin.atipp@yukon.ca 
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